Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2023
Government response to the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee Report No. 48, Inquiry into support provided to victims of crime
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence
Minister for Police and Corrective Services and Minister for Fire and Emergency Services

1. [bookmark: _Hlk86839599]On 19 May 2023, the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee (the Committee) tabled Report No. 48, 57th Parliament, Inquiry into support provided to victims of crime (Report) in the Legislative Assembly. Pursuant to the Parliament of Queensland Act 2001, a Government response to the report must be tabled in Parliament. 
2. The Report contains 18 recommendations, that relate to support and advocacy to assist victims to navigate the criminal justice system (recommendations 1 to 5); communication with victims of crime (recommendations 6 to 11); access to forensic service for victims of sexual violence (recommendation 12); and financial assistance to victims of crime (recommendations 13 to 18). 
3. The Government response to the Committee Report No. 48, 57th Parliament, Inquiry into support provided to victims of crime supports five recommendations and supports-in-principle 13 recommendations. The 18 recommendations complement findings raised by previous inquiries including the Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce and the independent commission of inquiry into Queensland Police Service’s responses to domestic and family violence.
4. Cabinet approved the Government response to the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee (the Committee) Report No 48, 57th Parliament, Inquiry into support provided to victims of crime (Report).
5. Cabinet approved tabling of the Government Response to the Committee’s report in the Legislative Assembly. 
6. Attachments:
· Government response to the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee Report No. 48, 57th Parliament, Inquiry into support provided to victims of crime
